

News and Views from the WBF MISSION OFFICE

Serving local churches and their missionaries

December 27, 2023

Dear Co-laborers,

I hope you had a blessed Christmas and are looking forward to a wonderful new year. There were many difficult days in 2023, but we rejoice in the great things God did!

One of the highlights of 2023 was the WBF Bible Conference hosted by Willow Park Baptist Church in Willow Park, Texas. Pastor Clark Bosher and the church family were such a blessing to all who attended. It had been quite some time since WBF family and friends had gathered for a fellowship meeting. It was encouraging and refreshing to see God's servants enjoying fellowship and being encouraged by the preaching of God's Word.

With each passing year, we have missionaries who either retire or are promoted to glory. As I talk with other pastors and mission boards, I find that they are seeing the same thing we are. There are not as many new missionary candidates each year as there have been in the past. I believe God is still calling, and I believe He still answers the prayer, "Pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth laborers into his harvest."

Would you join us in fervent prayer for more laborers to be sent into the harvest? Would you be willing to send your missionaries our way so we could assist them in getting to the mission field? We are privileged to serve local churches and their missionaries, and we would love to help your missionaries in any way we can.

Please pray for us as we trust God for monthly financial support to continue serving the missionaries we have and prepare to serve new missionaries. We have continued to streamline the work and adjust our budget to be as efficient as possible. We look forward to the day we have sufficient monthly support, so we no longer need the yearly special offering to supplement our operating expenses.

Thank you for praying for us and supporting us. We are glad to serve!

Joey Bacon
Mission Director

